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Rod Despain noted that two things would happen. Title would pass to the City concurrently with 
annexation. The City would then get a bond as part of bonding for Phase I of the project and L 
& T Construction would improve the road. 

Councilman Blake asked if the parties were deeming it was a mutual exchange. 

Councilman LeBaron reported that they swallowed hard but agreed. 

Councilman Blake stated that he did not want to belabor the earlier issue but it sounded like it 
was appropriate sometimes to do an exchange. He just wanted to understand the terms. 

Councilman LeBaron explained that it was not an exchange. The Planning Commission required 
Mr. Maddox to work something out. 

Rod Despain added that one other feature was that there would be access through the Crystal 
Cove Development. Access would be available all the way to 1100 East. 

Councilman Blake commented that he still did not understand as the map showed the LeBaron 
property in the middle of it. 

Rod Despain noted that Attachment 5 identified the area that would be conveyed. It was a 
segment to the south. There would be a segment on south by Mr. Roundy that would not allow 
for access all the way to 700 East. Mr. Roundy was not in the City and hasn't developed at this 
point. 

Councilman Blake felt it important to understand it as Councilman LeBaron had declared a 
potential conflict and he thought helpful to understand so it was clear that there was not conflict. 

Councilman Hunter moved to adopt Ordinance No. 04-12-58 approving the amended 
Ordinance of Annexation and Annexation Agreement for the Fraughton Gray Annexation 
and authorize the City Recorder to submit the annexation for recording at the office of the 
Utah County Recorder. Councilman Blake seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

Bill Jacob asked whom the litigation was with that was to be discussed in the executive session. 

Mayor Barratt answered that it was with Kirby Vacuums. 

REPORT AND ACTION ON CONSTRUCTION ITEMS INCLUDING CHANGE ORDERS 

There were no change orders. 

REPORT AND ACTION ON PLANNING COMMISSION ITEMS 

The Planning Commission report was provided previously . 

REVIEW AND ACTION ON THE OCTOBER 28, 2004, CDBG PUBLIC HEARING 
MINUTES 
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Councilman Storrs moved approval of the October 28, 2004, CDBG public hearing as 
presented. Councilman Blake seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

REVIEW AND ACTION ON THE NOVEMBER 12, 2004, RETREAT MINUTES 

Councilman Belmont moved approval of the November 12, 2004, retreat minutes as 
presented. Councilman LeBaron seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

REVIEW AND ACTION ON THE NOVEMBER 18, 2004, WORK SESSION MINUTES 

Councilman Storrs moved approval of the November 18, 2004, work session minutes as 
presented. Councilman Hunter seconded the motion. Voting was as follows: Aye, 
Councilmembers Blake, Hunter, LeBaron, and Storrs. Abstain, Councilman Belmont. The 
motion carried. 

REVIEW AND ACTION ON THE NOVEMBER 23, 2004, MINUTES 

Councilman Storrs moved approval of the November 23, 2004, minutes as presented. 
Councilman Belmont seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

REVIEW AND ACTION ON THE DECEMBER 9, 2004 WORK SESSION MINUTES 

This item was postponed until the next agenda. 

FINANCE CO:MMITTEE REPORT INCLUDING ACTION ON THE APPROVAL OF CITY 
BILLS FOR PAYMENT 

Councilman Blake reported that the Finance Committee met today at 5:30p.m. and reviewed the 
City bills for payment. They also reviewed the requests over $1,000 and added one for 
$19,617.04 to St. Paul Insurance. The manual checks were also reviewed and they included 
checks for the warrants and interest payments. 

Councilman Blake moved to approve the City bills for payment, requests over $1,000, and 
the manual checks. 

Councilman Belmont asked about the fire truck. 

Councilman Blake reported that the Finance Committee reviewed that and it would be over two 
budget years. There had been no approval of funds on that. 

Councilman Storrs seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

DISCUSSION AND ACTION ON ENTERING INTO AN EXECUTIVE SESSION TO 
DISCUSS LITIGATION 

Councilman Storrs moved to enter an executive session to discuss litigation. Councilman 
Hunter seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
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The American Fork City Council entered into an executive session at 9:44p.m. Those present 
included Mayor Ted Barratt, Councilmembers Juel Belmont, Keith Blake, Tom Hunter, Shirl 
LeBaron, and Ricky Storrs. Also present were Legal Counsel Bob Stevens and Gary Johnson 
along with City Attorney Kevin Bennett, Chief of Staff Melanie Marsh, and City Recorder 
Richard Colborn. Litigation was discussed. The executive session concluded at 10:26 p.m. 

Councilman Blake moved to return to regular session at 10:26 p.m. Councilman Belmont 
seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilman Hunter asked that it be shown in the minutes that he had a conflict of interest on 
agenda items 2 and 3. 

Councilman Hunter moved adjournment at 10:28 p.m. Councilman Blake seconded the 
motion. All were in favor. 

't ~lr{ Ql_ 
Richard M. Colborn 
City Recorder 
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